Professor Veit Koester

Chairman, Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee

31 August 2006

Dear Mr. Koester,

Ministry of Environment of Ukraine presents its compliments to the United Nations Economic Commission for Europe and the Secretariat of the Convention on Access to Information, Public Participation in Decision-making and Access to Justice in Environmental Matters (Aarhus Convention). 

The Ministry allocates very high importance to the implementation of the Aarhus Convention principles in Ukraine where the convention was ratified by the Parliament in 1999. 

Decree of the President of Ukraine from 15.06.2005 № 1277 On Ensuring Public Participation in Development and Implementation of Governmental Policies foresees improvements in the activities of the central and local public authorities, ensures their transparency and openness, provides for consultations with the public and participation of the parties concerned in development and adoption of decisions.  
In this regard Decision adopted at the 2nd Meeting of the Parties in Almaty on 25-27 may 2005 on compliance with the Aarhus Convention (decision II/5b, para.3) which recommends that Ukraine develops Strategy of transposition of the Convention’s principles into the national legislation was considered by the Ministry of Environment as mandatory. 

Your letter dated 30 June 2006 where you moved the deadline for submission of the strategy to 1 September 2006 was received by the Ministry with appreciation for your understanding of our problems.

The political and social situation in Ukraine in the second half of 2005 and in 2006 was complicated by to the Parliamentary elections and subsequent changes in the Cabinet. 

Due to this very difficult situation, the Ministry was able to resolve the issue of changes in the funding for environmental activities to include the development of the Implementation Strategy for transposition of the Convention’s principles into the national legislation only at the beginning of August 2006. 

The changes in the Ministry’s management (including Minister and his deputies) as well as certain reorganization resulted in extension of the timeline for tender to ensure funding for the project implementers and ensure consultations with the public. 

Therefore can only present the preliminary draft of the Strategy at the upcoming meeting of the Committee in October 2006.

We ask for your understanding of this situation and for deferring the deadline for submission of the Strategy to the Committee to 31 December 2006. 

Sincerely,

S. Kurulenko

First Deputy Minister

Ministry of Environment of Ukraine

Cc:
 Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Ukraine


Permanent Mission of Ukraine to the United Nations Offices in Geneva

